SCDA
Intergroup Minutes

December 11, 2021

November minutes read, no corrections
Finance Report: Heidi T. shared numbers for the finance report;

-Deb O. is repaying the money that she took—last check bounced, and she has been responsive
-P.O. box has been paid for

-Lynda suggested asking Deb O. for money order or cashier’s check

-Kathy K asked if there is a plan in place for bounced checks

-David suggested not requesting a cashier’s check

-Lynda will get in touch with Heidi regarding audit committee

Burbank Workshops: (Alexander temporary chair) Jan 8th Tools game on zoom

Los Angeles Workshops: Car buying, car leasing workshop by Sally Z (date?)

Special Events: flyer will be 2/26 “gratitude in the new year” event via zoom; flyer will be
ready for Jan Checks & Balances

Public Information: Peter S wants to form a public information planning committee; first

meeting will be either in December or first weeks of the new year. Contact Peter if interested
Peter S Ironpond@gmail.com

Other Business:

No long range planning at this time
*#%Still need Burbank Workshop Chair: please announce at meetings
We looked at Checks & Balances for the month. Send artwork to Grace

Meeting concerns: A member asked, Is there a correct way to accept donations via paypal? IRS
issues? No one had any experience, strength, hope to contribute regarding this topic

New literature person Lucy D., can be reached via SoCal DA website


mailto:Ironpond@gmail.com

Good of the order: Lynda posted bylaws in the chat for purposes of revision; Lynda’s goal is to
set up a meeting in the beginning of the new year; and a blurb on the checks and balances and on
the website regarding the bylaws. For questions and concerns, reach out to Lynda

Amy L. received an email from a member asking about face-to-face meetings

Benno took down the outdated face-to-face meeting list with the exception of a couple
face-to-face meetings; if you know of any other in-person meetings please email Benno

Amy L requested any new intergroup reps or SCDA service reps to fill out intergroup sign in
sheet for contact info (google sheet was posted in the chat)

Next meeting: January 15th



